Prayer
Requests at
a glance

1 - For the Ugandan
government to
continue to open up
the country.

2 - For meetings to
continue to get

booked.

3 - For safety on the
road as we travel.

4 - For Amos to

accept Christ as his
Savior.
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MATTHEW & SAVANNAH
GARDNER

Ambassadors of Christ to the Ugandan People

| Dear Pastors and Friends,

Savannah and I hope that you have had a merry Christmas and a happy new
year! Thank you for all of your prayers for us as we traveled back to Virginia
from California. We visited some churches in Texas and Georgia on our way
back and were thankful when we arrived safely in Virginia. Wherever the Lord
directs us on deputation, we try to always give out gospel tracts and witness to
people. The Lord worked in a unique way with a witnessing opportunity that
we had. It was a Monday, and we were leaving to go to our next meeting.
During the church meeting that we had the day before, we met an Air Force
chaplain and his family. Throughout the many churches we have been to, we
have met a lot of families, so we really didn’t think too much about it until the
next day. As we were leaving town, we stopped at a place to grab some food
before we hit the road. An Air Force airman was sitting at a table outside
waiting for his food. The wait for our food ended up taking an extended period
of time. We saw it as an opporunity to witness! We ended up being able to
explain the gospel to him twice before we got our food. The Lord brought the
chaplain to our mind that we had met the day before, and we gave the airman
his information in case he had any more questions. We also reached out to the
chaplain and told him what had happened. It was so neat to see the Lord line up
the pieces so even though we probably won’t see the airman again, he still has
access to a Christian and a good local church. Please pray that this airman
would get saved. Also, please continue to be in prayer for our safety on the
road. We will be traveling to Georgia and doing a lot of meetings there for the
month of January.

For the furtherance of the Gospel,
Matthew and Savannah Gardner
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MOST LABOR IS DONE WITHOUT THE
USE OF MODERN TOOLS AND VEHICLES.
THIS LOAD IS BEING TRANSPORTED BY A

TEAM OF OXEN.




